
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

On Sunday, I had the absolute privilege of celebrating the success of our Ten Tors teams       
alongside the staff, volunteers, and parents/carers of our students who participated in this     
annual challenge. This year was particularly special as all participants in all four of our Ten Tors 
Teams achieved success – an incredible milestone. The College had two teams complete the 35-
mile route, one team conquer the 45-mile route, and another team triumph over the 55-mile 
route.  

I am incredibly proud of our staff, students, and wider community, and would like to thank     
everyone who supported our students in making this opportunity possible. Our students have 
shown remarkable resilience, teamwork, and determination in the face of significant challenges. 
Just as importantly, we are deeply grateful to the mentors who made this experience possible. 

Their commitment has been exceptional in leading, guiding, and preparing the teams with expert support and            
leadership throughout the process. Their combined efforts were instrumental in the students’ success and growth. 

Our students have been fantastic in supporting their peers, especially our Year 11 and Year 13 students who are now 

fully immersed in their exams. From messages of good luck to being quiet and considerate as they move around the  

College, it is heartwarming to see our students support one another. This truly reflects our strong sense of community. 

Thank you in advance to parents and carers for your ongoing support over the next few weeks. I am pleased to share 

that feedback from our invigilation team has been overwhelmingly  positive, reflecting admirably on our students’      

behaviour and composure during their exams. 

As the weather warms up, students might choose to remove their school jumpers, but it's important that they continue 

to wear the rest of their uniform correctly. Keeping your child hydrated throughout the day is crucial, and there are 

plenty of opportunities for them to refill their water bottles. We kindly ask for your support in reminding your child to 

manage their time effectively so they can refill their bottles without being late to class. Encouraging them to carry a 

large enough water bottle to last the entire day, or at least for two lessons, will help ensure they stay hydrated without 

needing to refill between classes.  

Last Friday, we had the pleasure of hosting our Year 13 leavers event, and next Friday, we will extend the same            

celebration to our Year 11 students as they begin their study leave on Friday, 23rd May. These ‘leavers’ events are a   

significant milestone for our students, and it is always a delight to celebrate this special moment with them. Starting 

from Friday, 23rd May, there will be a supervised study room available for Year 11  students who need or wish to stay 

on site. Additionally, Year 11 and Year 13 teachers will continue to be available to support and assist any student who 

wants to come into College to revise during their normal  timetabled lessons until all exams in that subject are            

completed. 

Finally thank you to our amazing PTFA, who are starting to put strong foundations in place to raise valuable funds, bring 

parents and staff together and run activities and initiatives that will benefit our community. Regular updates regarding 

their activities and plans will be publicised in the newsletter. They are always looking for volunteers to support, no 

matter how big or small your time commitment. If you are willing to get involved, please email Chris Faulkner at        

faulknerc@clystvale.org, and they will put you in touch with the appropriate person. 

Kind regards, Sara. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ten Tors 2025: Friday 9th – Sunday 11th May 

 

So the week of the 1st May bank holiday had arrived, which could mean only 1 thing – the week of the Ten Tors main 

event weekend had arrived! 

 

After 6 months of training, lunchtime sessions, day walks, & weekend camps on the moor that had experienced all ranges 

of weather from sun to rain to snow, but mostly of very heavy fog, the time of the main event weekend had now arrived.  

It brought with it nervous anticipation...  What routes would the teams be assigned?  What would the weather be like 

and hence the river levels too?  Would the teams get scrutineered (full kit check!) by the Army and if they failed, they 

wouldn’t be allowed to start!  What time would the teams cross the finish line on the Sunday?  How many students 

would not make it round? 

 

So so many questions and early in the week we didn’t know the answers to all of them, but as the week progressed into 

the weekend, we would soon find the answers... 

 

The routes the CVCC 2 x 35, 1 x 45, and 1 x 55 mile teams were assigned were published on the Tuesday and the students 

then busied themselves planning their routes, considering the night stop times, the crash times, the bird nesting and out 

of bounds areas, and the river crossings – it’s not just hiking 35, 45, or 55 miles, there’s lots to consider in planning 

routes!  Luckily the training over the last 6 months had covered all but 1 of the checkpoints, and the majority of the 

routes the students would encounter had been covered too. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ten Tors 2025: Friday 9th – Sunday 11th May 

The weather turned out to be nice, and even a little bit cooler compared to the heat of last year’s event, which the      

students appreciated.  The long dry weather beforehand meant the river levels were low, the river state was therefore 

normal – which the students appreciated too as this meant there was no need for long detours to permitted river     

crossing points, which the higher river states would have brought. 

 

This year there was a change at the Team registration early Friday morning – each of the 4 Team Leaders would need to 

accompany us to Registration and they would also get to pick a raffle ticket to determine if their team would face the 

dreaded scrutineering (full kit check process)..!  Milly, Team Leader of 35A LT, went first to draw a ticket and avoided the 

Scrutineering!  Followed by Ethan, Team Leader of 35B ML, who also avoided it, but then Kate, Team Leader of 45 VP 

drew the unlucky ticket and so her team was selected for it.  Finally Nina, Team Leader of the 55 ZX avoided the         

Scrutineering too.  So we ran our own kit for the other 3 teams, but for the 45s Harriet (their Deputy Team Manager) 

went through a kit check before heading off to the 30minute scrutineering interrogation at 4pm – luckily they had a kind 

Scrutineer, the teams made a great first impression, greeting the Scrutineer with a smile, answering questions well,     

finding items of kit quickly, and so the team were done quickly and had passed – they were then all cleared to start the 

event 7am Saturday morning!  The rest of the Friday was spent finalizing routes, kit, visiting the start line, meeting others 

and participating in the Army’s extensive engagement village on the parade ground.  After dinner on Friday evening, the 

joyful party atmosphere continued with the majority of the participants gathering on the parade ground to chill out/party 

after a long Friday and before the 5am Saturday morning alarm!  We had 3 external students join our 55-mile team (as all 

teams must start with 6) who led many of the others Friday evening in the party atmosphere whilst some of our other 

students sensibly stood to the side and spectated from afar! 

 

Clear skies arrived early Saturday morning, with a lovely sunrise visible from our base camp 5am that morning.  After a 

hearty breakfast & final team photos, the teams made their way up to the start point – there were speeches made, the 

Red Devils Army Parachute Display Team jumped out the plane and led a huge Union Jack down to the start line – a loud 

bang at 7am set everyone on their way, Ten Tors 2025 had begun!  The teams all set off on their routes whilst the adults 

nervously kept hitting the refresh button on the Ten Tors website to see when the teams arrived at their assigned check-

points...       



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ten Tors 2025: Friday 9th – Sunday 11th May 

During the Saturday, all the CVCC teams had made excellent progress and now, with Sunday dawning, it was time to see 

what time all 4 teams would make it back across the finish line – hopefully before 5pm for a well earned medal and 

pasty! 

 

All 4 CVCC teams did exceptionally well – for the first time ever with 4 x CVCC teams, not one student dropped out, and 

all 4 CVCC teams made it back and crossed the finish line as 4 complete teams of 6!  All the students looked shattered as 

they crossed the finish line but rightfully proud of themselves, and we’re very proud of them all too – they pushed    

themselves to new heights during the training and successfully rose to the occasion on the 

main event  weekend! 

 

35A LT – Milly, Buddy, Ed, Joel, Otis & Ruthie – finished: 14:56 

35B ML – Ethan, George, Max, Michael, Sam & William – finished: 13:20 

45 VP – Kate, Jack, Jake, Lili, Rudy & Zac – finished: 14:52 

55 ZX – Nina, Millie, Finley, Will, Charlie & Toby – finished: 15:15 

 

We must give thanks to all the staff and volunteers who have helped, no matter how big or 

small the contribution, as it’s a big team effort throughout the training months and the main event weekend to enable 

our Clyst Vale students to be at the start line of Ten Tors!  Many thanks to you all and hope you’re all keen to help again 

next year..! 

 

For those students keen to get involved next year, it’s likely to all start around October half term so please look out for 

information and posters around that time, for year 9 and above.  Then you too could experience the thrills, fun and     

excitement that Ten Tors brings, not just during the months of training, but hopefully on the main event too! 

 

Big congratulations also to all the other Clyst Vale students, both past and present, who also participated in the event 

with other organisations too.  It was a lovely atmosphere at the finish line watching teams from different establishments 

crossing the finish line, and the predicted thunderstorms also held off too.   

 

Now it’s the Summer season, we move on to the Duke of Edinburgh’s Award expeditions for Bronze, Silver and Gold!  For 

those students doing both Ten Tors and DofE, they’ll probably find the DofE expeditions a relative ‘walk in the park’   

compared to Ten Tors, but DofE has it’s own challenges, not least more than 1 night camping on the Silver and Gold... 

 

Mr Eales, Ten Tors Manager 



¡Hola!    Salut! 

COMPETITON CORNER         

Design a calligram based 

around a French/Spanish word 

or sentence. The finished de-

sign must look like an image of 

what you have just written. 

Submit a photo to your MFL 

teacher for a chance to win. 

Competition closes: Fri 23rd 

May at 4pm 

MONTHLY QUIZ 

1. How do the French celebrate Labour Day on 1st 

May? 

2. What happens on May 5th in Mexico? 

3. What is the ‘Snow Star’ festival in Peru? 

4. Where does Cheese Rolling take place in the UK? 

5. What is the Hamamatsu Kite Festival? What date 

does it take place? 

6. What is the Cheung Chau Bun Festival in Hong 

Kong? 

Email your answers to your MFL teacher to win P1s. 

The shortest grammatically correct sentence 

The command “GO!” instructs a person to take action – here the subject isn’t 

written or spoken, yet it is immediately understood! 

Revision tip 

When it comes to improving your vocabulary of any language, the earlier 

you start, the better. The more time you give yourself to expand your 

Reason to learn a language 

Communicate with family members: Speak with foreign in-laws or new 

friends in their native tongue to bring you closer to them. 

SPANISH TONGUE TWISTER 

Sounds easy? Try repeating it over and 

over… 

Chiquito chanchito cochinito, echado en la 

charca está. 

 

 

Tiny dirty little piggy is lying in the pond. 

FRENCH TONGUE TWISTER 

Sounds easy? Try repeating it over and 

over… 

Qu’a bu l’âne au lac ? L’âne au lac a bu 

l’eau 

What did the donkey drink at the lake? The 

donkey at the lake drank the water.  

 



STUDENT WORK 

As part of their learning journey, Key Stage 3 students have been completing a French cultural 

project, looking into French food, art, music, films and books.  

Here are some French painters and singers whose work students were encouraged to research. 

This resulted in lots of enthusiastic conversations about how art styles differ in their approach to 

representation, colour, brushwork and subject matter. Many students also added French songs to 

their own individual playlists. 

Stromae Edith Piaf 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 Year 13 
Having said our slightly sad goodbyes to Year 13 last Friday, it has been lovely seeing many of 
them back in school this week for revision sessions (and exams)! 
 
Study leave is officially underway for all Year 13 students, but the option to study in school is 
on offer and very much encouraged. Teachers are ensuring they are available in normal  
timetabled slots if their help and support is required. 
 
Parents will have received details of the Prom (Friday 20th June) earlier this week, we would 
be very grateful to receive your completed consent form and payment by Friday 23rd May. 
Thank you! 
 
A final reminder for students heading off to University this coming autumn that the            
application deadline for Student Finance is this Friday, 16th May. 
  
Year 12 
We are really proud of our Y12 students who participated in the epic Ten Tors 55 mile  
challenge at the weekend, both in the Clyst Vale team (Millie, Nina and Finley) and Joshua, 
walking with Seamoor Explore. Everyone was back in school on Monday, some nursing       
injuries – but hopefully all helped on their route to recovery by Mrs Padden’s congratulatory 
chocolate cake!  A massive well done to all of you for taking on the challenge. 
 
Mrs Padden will have reminded all her tutees in Wednesday’s Tutorial session about the    
importance of arranging and logging a work experience placement for 14th – 18th July. Many 
students have found really exciting opportunities in a variety of areas, including engineering, 
laboratory work, the Met Office and the university archives.  If students are having real  
problems sorting this, please could they speak to Mrs Padden or Sue Voysey so that we can 
assist with arrangements, if needed. 
 
As well as work experience on the horizon, during the summer term Year 12 also have their 
end of year exams approaching (24th – 27th June), a whole year-group visit to Plymouth    
University (30th June) and a day devoted to their future plans on 11th July.  This will be their 
last timetabled day in school, and we will send them off with a BBQ lunch following our     
celebration assembly. 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 Girls @ RFU  

'Love Rugby' Event 

 

Congratulations to the girls who represented 

the College recently at Exeter College's 

Exwick Sports Hub for the RFU 'Love Rugby' 

event. 

 

 

The rescheduled event from February saw 14 girls take part in a carousel of fun activities 

to improve skill and team work, culminating in a touch rugby tournament in the           

afternoon based upon the recently launched T1 programme from the RFU to engage more 

young people in a non-contact version of the game. 

 

All of the girls were outstanding representatives of the College, on and off the pitch, in 

very warm conditions and had a thoroughly entertaining day. The aim for the girls is now 

to find a local rugby club to train and play at to further develop their passion and         

enjoyment of the game. 

 

Congratulations to the squad! 

 

Mr Pearce 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Girls Rugby- Chiefs @ Maynard Event 

Congratulations to the seven Year 8 girls which represented the College at the recent Chiefs @ 

Maynard School rugby event at Topsham RFC. The girls took part in a carousel of activities 

based upon improving their non-contact skills, led by current Exeter Chiefs Women's players. 

 

A big thanks must go to Ava's mum who assisted with transport to the event plus all parents 

who assisted with collecting their child from Topsham RFC at the end of the day. 

 

The day culminated in the girls playing in a round-robin format of touch games with the     

following results: 

 

Clyst Vale 10-5 Maynard 

Clyst Vale 5-15 West Exe School 

Clyst Vale 5-0 Exeter Cathedral School 

Clyst Vale 25-5 Ivybridge Community College 

Clyst Vale 15-5 Robert Blake School 

 

Congratulations to all girls that took part. All were a credit to the College:  

Izzy Card, Lily Evans, River Chapman, Connie Scott, Elysia Bellham, Daisy Gill and Ava    

Parker. 



Year 11 

The last day before study leave for the Year 11 group is Friday 23rd May. The Year 11 students will be able 

to leave at 13:15pm. Please complete the form for consent if you have yet to do so. 

https://forms.office.com/e/JgUCnN5ymm  

If we do not receive consent your child will have to stay in school.  

Please note that the CVCC Coaches will not be running early. 

 

Prom and Yearbook 

Payments for both are now available to purchase on School Gateway. We have a selection of prom outfits 

available to borrow for a deposit (see PTFA information page).  We ask for a £30 deposit which is repaid on 

return of a clean dress/suit. Please  arrange a time to view/try on with Student Services. 

 

Activities Week 

School Gateway has been reopened for any payments for the end of term Summer activities week.  

 

Bicycle Passes 

As the days are brighter, I would like to remind you that if your child wishes to cycle to school, they need a 

bicycle pass from Student Services. These can be obtained by completing this form- - https://

forms.office.com/e/wCzxUaP43t  

Students cycling to school must wear a helmet. 

 

Year 7 Parents' Evening Thursday 5th June 2025 

This is a virtual Parents' Evening. Teachers are available for 5 minute slots and these are bookable via 

https://cvcc.schoolcloud.co.uk This is also the site to connect to your appointments on the day. Please be 

mindful that some teachers teach multiple classes and subjects. Please contact Student Services via stu-

dentservices@clystvale.org if you have any issues. 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/JgUCnN5ymm
https://forms.office.com/e/wCzxUaP43t
https://forms.office.com/e/wCzxUaP43t


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7GAW 

Fin Moffatt—7GLBA 

No Name Permission—7RKJO 

7RCMO 

7YDST 

Alfie Abbott 7YEHA 

8GRTU 

8GTBE 

8RER 

No Name Permissions—8RMCU 

Jack Crispin—8YCBO 

No Name Permission—8YCFL  

No Name Perrmission—9GMNA 

9GLTH 

9RDFE 

9RGWW 

Otis Chamberlain—9YGGA 

Fidel  Tarabay & No Name          

Permission  —9YBH  

No Name Permission—10GCMC  

Oscar Trevelyan—10GMTH 

10RBAT 

James Rainton—10RNS 

10YMBR 

10YCHW 

  

11GABR 

11GDH 

11RZB 

11RSGA 

No Name Permission—11YSS 

11YADA 

 

Nina Page—12HP 

Millie Page-12HP 

Finley Hopper-12HP 

Our 3 students who walked Ten Tors in 

the Clyst Vale 55 mile team! 

 

Each week our tutors are encouraged to recognise and        

reward one member of their tutor group for something     

outstanding. This could be an academic achievement, a 

demonstration of resilience or an act of kindness.  

If you see a familiar name above then be sure to ask them 

what amazing thing they’ve done. 

Reception: 01392 461407 Email: admin@clystvale.org 

Sara Jacobs 

Lisa Martin 

Paul Sutton 

Ann Hopkins 

Allen Bailey 

Louise Telford 

Claire Haynes 

Lisa Jones 

Principal 

Deputy Principal (Curriculum) 

Deputy Principal (Pastoral) 

College Manager 

Assistant Principal 

SENDCo & Assistant Principal 

Head of Post 16 

Early Help  

Jacobss@clystvale.org 

martinl@clystvale.org 

suttonp@clystvale.org 

hopkinsa@clystvale.org 

baileya@clystvale.org 

telfordl@clystvale.org 

haynesc@clystvale.org 

jonesl1@clystvale.org 



Reporting an Absence 

If your child is absent due to illness or a medical appointment, please report their absence, along with the reason, via the My Child at 

School desktop browser. Alternatively, you can complete the Absence Notification Form using the link below or email : 

studentabsence@clystvale.org. 

 

Absence Notification Form 

If your child is in Year 12 or 13, please report their absence to voyseys@clystvale.org.  

Absences must be reported daily for the duration of your child's absence. 

If you know in advance that your child will be away from school, please inform us at your earliest convenience.   

Additionally, kindly notify us of any lateness or scheduled appointments.  

The school actively follows up on unexplained absences.  If your child is absent for an unauthorised event, the details may be referred 

to the Educational Welfare Service which could result in a fixed penalty notice.  Please be aware that the College may request  

supporting documentation for any absence. 

Typically, work is not provided for students during their absence, as our priority is to ensure they recover fully and return to school as 

soon as possible. 

Lateness 

Attendance is formally recorded twice daily: in the morning at 8:50am and in the afternoon at 2:10pm. It is essential that students are 

prepared to begin their tutor period promptly at 8:50am and are punctual for each subsequent lesson. 

As required by law, registers must be taken in a timely manner, and there are consequences for lateness. Students who arrive after 

registration closes will be marked as late, and those arriving after 9:25am will receive an unauthorised mark. 

If a student is absent without prior notification, we will inform parents/carers as soon as possible if your child has not arrived at school 

in the morning. To ensure prompt communication, parents/carers are strongly encouraged to keep their contact details up-to-date via 

the Bromcom App. 

Attendance is recorded during every lesson to monitor internal truancy and comply with safeguarding regulations. Students are  

required to sign in upon late arrival or sign out if leaving during school hours. Parents/carers must notify the school and provide a valid 

reason for their child's departure. 

No student may leave College without authorisation from staff under any circumstances. 

Students feeling unwell must report to reception and are not permitted to contact parents directly through phone calls, texts, or  

messaging apps to request collection. 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their attendance, as research highlights a strong correlation between regular attendance and  

examination success. 

Many medical appointments can often be scheduled in a way that allows students to attend school both before and after their  

appointments. By doing so, they can minimise missed learning opportunities while maintaining high attendance levels.  

We kindly ask parents/carers to ensure that their child attends morning registration, even if a medical appointment is scheduled later 

in the morning. Similarly, where possible, afternoon appointments should be arranged after Period 4, during lunchtime. We also  

encourage students to return to school following lunchtime appointments, if feasible. 

Thank you for your continued support in helping your child achieve maximum attendance and academic success. 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=VViTC4GfxUOlAYHbzz3WeWT5ibQL9NlGpdvvzJYzLkhUQ1Q4VktXUU5MUzM3NFk5QllWUjZVSFM0MS4u


 

What financial support 

can parents get? 

Juggling home and school life is 

tough for every parent, but there 

are some financial support op-

tions available. Find out what you 

could be entitled to by following 

this link  

 

Supporting learning at home | 

Parentkind 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pencil cases are available from 
the Library at a cost of £4.50 per 
pencil case. The clear pencil     
cases include one pencil, a blue 
pen, a red pen, one highlighter, a    
ruler, a compass, a protractor, a 
rubber and a   sharpener. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clyst Vale Library is open to the 

public 3.30 to 5.30pm Monday 

and Wednesday and 4.00 to 

6.00pm Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BROMCOM 

BROMCOM             

     

Please do not address emails, or any replies to Bromcom 

messages, to bromcom@clystvale.org.  

It is an unmonitored mailbox and will not go to anyone. 

Parents/carers need to reply to Bromcom messages via the 
app, online, or via email, as this will then be directed to the 
staff member who sent the message to you. Or, please 

contact the teacher or admin@clystvale.org. There is also a 

contact form and other details below: 

https://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/ 

 Wednesday 23rd April to  Friday 18th July 2025 (half term w/c  Monday 26th May) 

https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228
mailto:bromcom@clystvale.org
mailto:admin@clystvale.org
https://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  
  



 

              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        https://exe-coll.ac.uk/school-leavers/travel/  

https://exe-coll.ac.uk/school-leavers/support/travel-scheme/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUMMER MASTERCLASSES in Humanities, Languages and Social Sciences  

EXETER COLLEGE NEWS 

https://exe-coll.ac.uk/school-leavers/travel/
https://exe-coll.ac.uk/school-leavers/support/travel-scheme/
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=_j_KcdCNmEqH7icfHn5_ZaAyhWC7DP9DkyYoGr8z4vpUMTBWQUtFUE45Szk3SVo4TDQ0QkdJWTM0Sy4u&route=shorturl


 

              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vacancies https://www.exeapprentices.co.uk/Search?page540=1&size540=12 

Advisor appointments https://outlook.office365.com/book/
ApprenticeshipAdviceandGuidanceMeetings@adexecollacuk.onmicrosoft.com/ 

Jobseekers pack https://exe-coll.ac.uk/apprenticeships/job-search/ 

EXETER COLLEGE NEWS 

https://www.exeapprentices.co.uk/Search?page540=1&size540=12
https://outlook.office365.com/book/ApprenticeshipAdviceandGuidanceMeetings@adexecollacuk.onmicrosoft.com/
https://outlook.office365.com/book/ApprenticeshipAdviceandGuidanceMeetings@adexecollacuk.onmicrosoft.com/
https://exe-coll.ac.uk/apprenticeships/job-search/



















